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KEY MANAGEMENT POSTS FILLED AT PORT AUTHORITY 

Vivian C. Leon has been promoted from Personnel Services Administrator to Corporate 
Services Administrator.  She will now oversee seven divisions of the Port Authority 
including Administrative Services, Commercial, Engineering, Human Resources 
Information Technology, Procurement & Supply, and Financial Affairs.   
 
Ms. Leon’s began her service with the Port Authority in 1977 as a Clerk Typist III.  She 
worked her way up to Executive Secretary, then to Personal Specialist I, II, III, and finally 
to Personnel Services Administrator.  With over 30 years of service with the agency, Mrs. 
Leon carries a wealth of Port knowledge and experience under her belt.  She has been a key 
part in the success of this Agency. 
 
John B. Santos has been promoted from Terminal Superintendent to Operations Manager.  
Mr. Santos will be responsible for the cohesive functions of the Terminal, Transportation, & 
Stevedoring Divisions.  With Operations being the heart of the Port, Mr. Santos plays an 
essential role in ensuring that the Port works closely with the carriers, agents, and 
customers to ensure the timely and efficient movement of cargo.  
 
Mr. Santos’s career with the Port began in 1985 as a cargo checker. He worked his was up 
to the position of Cargo Checker supervisor and then Terminal Superintendent before being 
named to his current position.  
 
“The recent promotions will go a long way in improving the level of service we deliver to our 
customers as well as efficiencies here at the Port Authority,”  Port General Manager Joseph 
Duenas said. “I am very confident and have the highest regard for both Mr. Santos and Ms. 
Leon.”  
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